
TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM 

 
Dedicated to making our Congregation a focal point of Jewish family and communal life  

for our members, through excellence in professional and lay leadership,  
education, programming, and spirituality 

 

Board of Directors 

 

Wednesday, May 20, 2020 

7:00pm  

 

AGENDA 

 
Blessing: 

 

 

 

1. D’var Torah        7:00-7:10 

 

2. Approval of Minutes        7:10-7:15 

 

3. President’s Report       7:15-7:30 

 

4. Staff & Board Reports      7:30-8:30 

Treasurer's Report 

School Project Update 

Congregational Meeting 

 

5. Congregant Feedback (1 minute max depending on number of attendees.) 

 

6. Closed Session to discuss confidential HR matters.            8:30 

 

       

 

 

 



Temple Beth Sholom 
Board of Directors Meeting 

May 20, 2020 
TBS electronic Zoom mtg (due to restrictions in place due to Covid-19) 

16 Board Members in attendance + Zoom guests (approx 143) 
 
 

Attendees:   
Mitch Cohen, Pres. 
Ruth Aptaker 
Brenda Beck 
David Feldberg 
Mary Gonzalez  
Matthew Griffin 

Harvey Grossberg 
Jack Holmes 
Melanie Pollak 
Arnold Shugarman 
Scott Singer 
Michelle Singleton 

Bonnie Wenneberg  
Mike Winston 
Ruth Irving 
Cantor David Reinwald

 

Absent:     
Tamara Levin
 
Guests:     approx 143 via Zoom 
 
Meeting called to order:  7:03 p.m. - Welcome, and Opening Remarks - Mitch Cohen 
 We have updated our Zoom account to accommodate up to 200 people for tonight's mtg. 
 After the general mtg business, there will be time for congregants' comments - allowing up to one 

minute per person due to having over 130 currently 'attending' on this meeting format. 
 There will be a spot on the TBS website if one would like to leave a note for Rabbi Cohen. 

 
1.  President's Report - Mitch Cohen 
 HR /personnel issues are bound by Calif law, and personnel cannot be discussed in open Board mtgs. 
 TBS is going thru challenging times - this is difficult, but we must move forward. 
 A joint statement was just released from Rabbi Cohen & TBS Pres. Mitch Cohen. 
 It is requested that confidentiality be respected for all parties concerned in the following matter. 
 Please direct all questions to Mitch, Mike Winston (EVP), or Jack Holmes (Immed. Past Pres.) 
 Mitch shared that just 18 months ago, he and Rabbi Cohen had collaborated on new visions for TBS. 
 The NCRCR team that came to TBS interviewed 45 members of TBS jointly chosen by Rabbi and Mitch. 
 The NCRCR team's summary concluded that due to emotional turmoil, and respect and trust issues, that 

a mutual separation was needed for Rabbi Cohen and TBS. 
 As of 5-8-20, Rabbi is currently still an employee but has been relieved of her Rabbinic duties at TBS. 
 Mitch relied on the full TBS Board for input and insight in the matter re the NCRCR report and mutual 

separation, and had been discussed at length at the 4-14-20 closed session Board mtg. (Closed session 
due to this being a personnel matter.) 

 It was recommended to not start the search for interim Rabbi until things all settled with Rabbi Cohen. 
 Mitch and the Board's decisions have been guided by the love for TBS and the desire for a strong Jewish 

community and congregation at TBS. 
 

2.  D'var Torah- Cantor Reinwald 
 Shared re PaRDeS- a meaning for orchard / PaRaDiSe - and the four levels of Torah interpretation. 

 
3.  Approval of prior Board meeting minutes - Bonnie Wenneberg 
 March 18, 2020 Board minutes were presented- MSP (with 2 abstentions). 
 April 1, 2020 Special Board mtg minutes were presented- MSP (with 2 abstentions). 

 




